
21 March 2022 

Petitions Committee 
Welsh Parliament 
CARDIFF 

Sent via email to: 

petitions@senedd.wales 

Dear Mr Sargeant 

Re: Petition P-06-1222 Ban disposable barbecues from our National Parks, 

National Nature Reserves and Welsh beaches 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment upon the above petition. 

Undoubtedly, the misuse of disposable barbecues can cause grassland fires with 
the consequences being significant damage to the environment and wildlife. 
However, North Wales Fire and Rescue Authority cannot provide statistical 

evidence that the use of such equipment has resulted in a significant number of 

grassland fires in the North Wales area. 

The ambition of the Petition is similar to the public space protection orders 

(PSPOs) in England. I am familiar with the ones put into force on the moors 
above Oldham and Tameside in November 2019 which banned the lighting of 

fires and barbecues or the setting off of fireworks and sky lanterns. People 
breaching the order could be fined up to £ 100. This was welcomed by Greater 

Manchester Fire and Rescue Service at the time, because it sent a clear strong 
message to the public. 

Lastly, although I wholeheartedly approve of the desire to make our countryside 
in Wales safer from fires, I am also conscious of the challenges of enforcing such 
a ban across the whole of Wales and I am unsure as to what an extent this ban 

would prove to be a deterrent. 

Dawn Do x 
CHIEF FIRE �'"""" 

Pencadlys Gwasanaeth Tan ac Achub 

Ffordd Salesbury, Pare Busnes Llanelwy 

Llanelwy, Sir Ddinbych LL17 0JJ 

Ff6n: 01745 535250 

www. ta ngogled dcym ru.llyw.cym ru 

Rydym yn croesowu gohebioeth o golwodou yn y Gymraeg o'r 

Saesneg - byddwn yn ymateb yn gyfartal i'r ddwy oc yn ateb yn 

eich dewis iaith heb oedi. 

We welcome correspondence and calls in Welsh and English - we 

will respond equally to both and will reply in your language of 

choice without delay. 

Fire and Rescue Service Headquarters 

Ffordd Salesbury, St Asaph Business Park 

St Asaph, Denbighshire LL17 0JJ 

Telephone: 01745 535250 

www.northwalesfire.gov.wales 
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